
STATE OF ALABAMA 
 

COUNTY OF ETOWAH 
 

CITY OF RAINBOW CITY, ALABAMA – COMMERCIAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD – 
OCTOBER 9, 2018 
 

The Commercial Development Board of the City of Rainbow City, Alabama met in a 
regular session at 4:30 P.M. The following people were present:   

 
Present:       Absent: 
Jeff Boyd, Chairman     Kyle Chambers 

Elizabeth Barnett      Bob Klein 
James Ford        

Lee Harrison        
Braydon Hawk 
       

Also present: 
Dana Rice, City Attorney 

Wiley McLain, Building Official 
           

 1.  Chairman Jeff Boyd declared a quorum of the Industrial/Commercial Development  
      Board was present.  The meeting was called to order at 4:30 P.M. and the  
      following business was discussed/transacted.  

 
 2.  The minutes from the August 14, 2018 meeting were presented.  Lee Harrison  

      moved to approve the minutes as presented.  Braydon Hawk seconded the  
      motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  (There was not a quorum for the  
      September 11, 2018 meeting.) 

 
 3.  Wiley announced to the group that the ground breaking for the Sports Complex     

      would be Thursday, October 11, 2018, at the end of Lindsey Street. 
 
 4.  Jeff told the group that he had googled "How to raise revenue in a small town".   

      He said he could not find a lot of ideas under that heading.  He encouraged the   
      others, at their convenience, to search and see if they could come up with ways to   

      help the City to increase revenue. 
 
 5.  The next meeting will be November 13, 2018 at 4:30 P.M. 

 
 6.  There being no further business to discuss, Lee Harrison moved to adjourn.   

      Elizabeth Barnett seconded the motion.   
 
      Respectfully submitted, 

 
 

      Kathy Hill 
      Recording Secretary,        
      Commercial/Industrial Development Board 


